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FOR RELEASE TO MARKET 

Transpacific Industries Group Limited to change name to Cleanaway Waste Management Limited 

Transpacific Industries Group Limited (ASX:TPI) will seek approval from shareholders at its Annual 

General Meeting on 30 October 2015 to change its name to Cleanaway Waste Management Limited. 

The change of the Company’s name is part of a group wide rebranding initiative which will be 

launched in early 2016. If the change of name is approved by shareholders, the effective date for the 

name change will coincide with the launch of this rebranding initiative.  

The Company’s Chief Executive Officer, Vik Bansal, said “The change of the Company’s name will 

support removal of duplication of the group’s organisation and operating structure and will assist in 

reducing and realigning our cost base. It will also support effectively leveraging our national 

footprint under one common go to market brand name ’CLEANAWAY’.”  

More information on our simplification program will be provided at the forthcoming AGM.  
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